Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT ST JOSEPH’S CLUB ON THURSDAY 7th APRIL 2016
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, P Duke, M Evans, R Flood, M France,
G France, S Grime, D Hardy, K Jones, R Ogilvie and A Perry.  Councillor C France arrived during the meeting.
 Also in attendance; County Councillor K Snape and Mr. B Golding 
	16.39
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor A Crompton, C France (for part of the meeting) and C Howard.


	16.40
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.
Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 

Councillors were informed of the present position regarding the forthcoming election.


	16.40
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th February having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to  amendments at;
16.36 to read (4th paragraph) ….removed from Brinscall Playground.

and 6th paragraph to read……concerns expressed regarding the complaint about 2 County Councillors at the DCC meeting regarding Brinscall Quarry.
Proposed S Grime
Seconded K Jones
Carried unanimously



	16.41
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
The footpath at Lodge Bank which had been repaired was still to be resolved by the Lengthsmen.
The Chairman reported on progress with Abbey Village Play Area which was due to be completed in mid-April.
It was reported that the planning appeal at Close Gates Farm was still to be heard by the Borough Council.
The Chorley Grand Prix had been a huge success again and had resulted in pot holes on the route being filled in.
(16.34) Councillor Jones reported that Withnell Tennis Club had also secured a grant from the LTA of £ 6000.
(16.35) Councillor Flood provided an overview of the Ecology officer report regarding Brinscall Quarry.

(16.36) It appeared that no equipment had been removed from Brinscall Play area recently although the ‘rockers’ had been removed for repair.

(16.36) Councillor G France reported on the bus service provision and the support being provided by the Borough Council. Only one evening bus would go to Blackburn all others would terminate at Abbey Village.

There was no provision to Withnell Fold, the Borough Councillors were requested to raise this.



	16.42
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor M France provided a report and referred to;
Complaints about the installation of a kissing gate on the footpath between School Lane and Bury Lane. The issue had been reported to United Utilities.
The date for the James miller Memorial Service was 11.00am on the 30th July.

Work on the Abbey Village War Memorial flagging had been requested.

Some remedial work around the ‘Tattersall’ memorial bench at Lodge Bank was required.

There had been some difficulties with the re-cycling at Withnell Fold as Veola had removed the bins as they were being contaminated with engine parts and oil.

St Luke’s church building was to close and the property likely to be sold. A Church Hall would be built at St Paul’s with the proceeds.

There had been some complaints about the cobbles at Withnell Fold as the bonding had been washed away.

Parking concerns raised by Abbey Village school had been partially resolved.

Withnell Fold Millennium Green had been opened by Lindsey Hoyle MP on Easter Sunday


	16.43
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in March
Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill, 
General repairs/Maintenance

Nil
Drainage
Dole Lane, Well Lane
Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Nil
Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Nil

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Footpath Park Road/Withnell Fold Old Road, Clearing boardwalk and fallen tree
Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil

Other
Installation of SPID plate and re-siting SPID
Councillor Jones thanked the Lengthsmen for the excellent work with the information board at Withnell Fold.
The Lengthsmen were also congratulated on the daffodil displays around the Parish.  Councillor Hardy was congratulated on his recent ‘Novice’ award from the RHS.


	16.44
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting included;

Bus services changes

Minutes Liaison Committee

Chorley Borough-Flooding letter

Councillor G France reported on the discussions held with Withnell Anglers regarding operation of the sluice gate at Heapey.

Councillor S Perry reported that those affected by flooding on Boxing day were able to claim £500 per property towards defences.

Councillor Evans reported on the arrangements in Croston where many residents had been affected.

The Parish Council suggested that the area at the rear of the baths would be a suitable location for the storage of sandbags.

It was also reported that the gully drains at the bottom of School Lane needed realigning to catch water.

Councillor Flood raised the problems caused by the run off from tarmac covered areas. There was a discussion on the water run-off from the reservoir adjacent to Dick lane


	16.45
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
Brinscall and District Drop In had submitted an application for support.
Following a discussion the Council agreed to the grant of £500.00
Proposed R Flood

Seconded P Duke
Carried Unanimously



	16.46
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Applications since the last meeting included;

Applications

Brinscall Plumbing And Building Supplies 17 Hartington Road Brinscall Chorley PR6 8RG

Ref. No: 16/00258/OUT | Received: Wed 16 Mar 2016 | Validated: Wed 23 Mar 2016 | Status: Under Consideration

· Outline application for the erection of up to 7 dwellings (all matters reserved save for access)
2 Sandy Lane Brinscall Chorley PR6 8SS

Ref. No: 16/00246/PDE | Received: Mon 14 Mar 2016 | Validated: Mon 14 Mar 2016 | Status: Under Consideration

· Single storey rear extension measuring 6m in depth, 5m in width, 2.8m high to the eaves and maximum 3.95m high to the ridge
Maple View 36 Thirlmere Drive Withnell Chorley PR6 8AY

Ref. No: 16/00218/MNMA | Received: Mon 07 Mar 2016 | Validated: Mon 07 Mar 2016 | Status: Under Consideration

· Application for minor non-material amendment to planning approval 15/00448/FUL to alter roof design of garage
Hoghton Arms Chorley Road Withnell Chorley PR6 8BL

Ref. No: 16/00194/DIS | Received: Wed 02 Mar 2016 | Validated: Thu 03 Mar 2016 | Status: Under Consideration

· Discharge of condition 3 (method statement including pollution control prevention/control with respect to disposal of foul water) re 15/00772/FUL - Engineering operation for the installation of a new sewage treatment plant to replace existing plant.
Permission

Cocker's Garage The Forge Lower Bank Street Withnell Chorley PR6 8RY

Ref. No: 16/00092/FUL | Received: Fri 29 Jan 2016 | Validated: Mon 08 Feb 2016 | Status: Full Planning Permission

Section 73 application to vary condition 6 (hours of operation) attached to planning approval reference 97/00239/FUL
Crossfields Bury Lane Withnell Chorley PR6 8BH

Ref. No: 15/01253/FUL | Received: Tue 22 Dec 2015 | Validated: Tue 05 Jan 2016 | Status: Full Planning Permission

Erection of an agricultural building to house cattle and sheep
Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

nil

Amendments

nil

The application for Lake View was discussed and further application considered likely and it was agreed to object as it appeared evident that the plan was part of a wider scheme.
Councillor Flood reported on the Brinscall Builders application and the perceived benefit for local residents of the reduction in heavier traffic.

	16.47
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES
Councillor Evans reported on the plans for yellow lines on Dole Lane and reported on the gully work being undertaken on the A675 to the north of Abbey Village.

Councillor Evans suggested that the areas that had flooded on Boxing day also be considered for remedial work to alleviate flooding. The A675 to the south of Abbey Village adjacent to the reservoir, the area adjacent to the Wood yard on Railway Road, Whins Lane and the area next to Alghero would all benefit from drainage improvements.
Councillor G France reported that the Doctor Jones was to retire shortly, it was agreed that a letter of thanks would be sent at the appropriate time. There was a discussion on the impact of the service able to be provided although it was planned to make an appropriate appointment.
Councillor S Perry queried if there had been any response from LCC regarding the concerns expressed. It was confirmed there had been no response as yet.

Councillor Jones queried the attendance at meeting by the local police. It was explained that due to lack of resources they could not attend but did attend the PACT meetings which had now gone to bi-monthly.

Councillor Grime reported on on-going work along Harbour Lane adjacent to the school. It was understood that new fencing was being put in but work would be monitored.



	16.48
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed P Duke 
Seconded   R Flood
Carried unanimously


	16.49
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30 pm on the 12th at Abbey Village preceded by the AGM, 9th June at St John’s and 7th July Withnell Fold.
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